Town of Wellfleet
335 Main Street Committee
Minutes of Meeting October 13, 2005
Council on Aging Building

Present. Anne White,Chair; Elaine LaChapelle, George Moe, Moe Barocas, Lamrry Peters,
Clarence Smith, Carl Caruso and Mary Fox.
Members of the public present: Jeff Stuart

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

Discussion regarding the articles for the Special Town Meeting the 335 Main Street have
been asked to vote on took place. George Moe noted that he had seen the revised map
which reflected modest cha regarding the parking. It was noted that the committee had
gone on record as not liking the wording ‘disposed of” used in the article. It was noted that
becauseobttlwe explanation for the article defined what was meant by ‘disposed of” that it was
not a problem.

Moe Barocas made the motion to accept the articles as written on the 9/29/05 draft. Larry
Peters seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous to recommend the articles.

George Moe reported that he had contacted Mark Vincent of the DPW regardintgh;he sign
indicatling g;e to:Nn park behind the former church at 335 Main Street. He noted that the sign
was already up!

The minutes of the October 5, 2005 meeting were accepted.

Jeff Stuart, of the Zoning Board was asked if he had any questions or comments. He noted
that the Zoning Board would be concerned with special permits, set backs and variances at
their meeting tonight when they would consider the Bank’s proposal.

Lamry Peters volunteered to follow up on display case which seems to be leaking.

The downtown parking survey which was to be taken at the end of the season. was
discussed. It was reported that Chief Rosenthal would not be conducting the survey. |t
was noted that Chief Rosenthal had suggested that restricted parking not take place until
August. Carl noted that he could always find a spot to park downtown, so maybe there is
no parking problem. It was suggested that we contact the Chamber of Commerce to see if
they have parking complaints at the information booth. Mary noted that it would be a
relatively easy matter to do a follow up survey, atthough if we do not know how the
regulations were enforced, it may not be meaningful.

George Moe passed around two pictures of the Church which he had scanned from old
postcards that might be used in the display case.

Our next meeting will be held in two weeks - Oct. 27, 2005 at 5:30 pm at the COA.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Clerk



